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EL PASO COUNTY CONDUCTS SURVEY TO ESTABLISH WAGES IN PUBLIC-WORK PROJECTS
Industry participation encouraged to attain accurate figures

The El Paso County government is currently conducting a new multi-jurisdictional wage survey of Building and Heavy/Highway Construction projects to establish prevailing wages in El Paso County.

Prevailing wages are important because they affect the salaries of laborers employed in public-work construction projects. Every time a public entity starts a construction project, by law the contractors have to pay their employees no less than the prevailing wage for their respective job classifications.  

The wage rate established by the survey is the least amount that can be paid for each labor classification.  This “minimum wage” is determined by surveying the wages recently paid to workers in the locality.   
By law, prevailing wage rates must be determined for each labor classification that will be utilized on a proposed construction project. The results of the wage rate survey are provided to contractors who are bidding on public construction projects. By updating prevailing wage rates, the participating governmental entities support the local economy and its workforce. 

The last County prevailing wage rate survey was conducted in 2003. This time El Paso County is working with several government entities, such as the City of El Paso, Ysleta Independent School District, and Thomason Hospital District, to conduct a combined wage survey.  By working together, they are eliminating the need for each public entity to perform a separate survey. The combined wage rate survey will save taxpayers money by consolidating the different surveys into one and will make it easier for employers to participate by just having to fill out one survey, instead of different ones for each entity. 

El Paso County has mailed approximately 1,000 surveys to companies who worked on any construction project in El Paso County that was on-going and active during any part of 2007.  The surveys ask about wages and fringe benefit rates paid in numerous labor classifications.


The Prevailing Wage Rate Committee is asking those who work in the construction industry to return their completed surveys by March 7, 2008. The results will be tabulated, and the committee will have the new prevailing wages ready by May of 2008.

For more information, please contact Joe Lopez in the El Paso County Purchasing Department at (915) 546-2048. Information regarding the El Paso County 2008 Wage Survey and blank survey packets are available at the web site: www.epcounty.com/wagesurvey.html.

# # #
About the Prevailing Wage Committee: It is comprised of representatives of general contractors, subcontractors, labor unions and governmental entities 
